[image: image1.jpg])

Forbes.




President - Scott Lane 599-7240          Vice President – Mrs. Cindy Williams
Secretary – Clarence Johnson     Treasurer – Carl Williams, M.D. 
[website – www.sabbsa.org ] [P.O. Box 34478, San Antonio, TX 78265]
We at SABBSA hope you and your mother  had a Happy Mother’s Day. The Unversity of Minnesota did a research study compiling the 17 roles a mother plays in our lives including psychotherapist, counselor, dishwasher, house keeper, chaufer and others and determined that if they were paid fair market value for their jobs the average mother’s compensation would be $131,000 a year! We owe a lot to our mothers and need to remember that throughout the year. 

Our theme for this month’s newsletter is the “DeFaithing of America.” “DeFaithing” is a term used by Dave Nutting to convey the organized and unceasing attack upon Christianity in this country and its effect on our culture, ourselves and our kids. We will also update you on a range of creation opportunities coming your way in the next two months. 

The DeFaithing of America

For more than two decades I have offered a presentation called “Creation and the Courts.” This Power Point presentation shows the history of how we evolved from a nation where in 1925 the only  theory of creation which could be taught in public schools was creationism, to a nation today where the only thing legally taught in public schools is evolution.  This thread however is only part of a bigger theme in American culture. The larger picture is how since the 1960’s we have been systematically taking God out of our schools, and public life. 

This transformation is not happening all at once or we would have stopped it. It is insidiously slow and progressive.  In 1962 – ‘63 the courts outlawed the use of prayer in public schools. In 1963, devotional Bible reading was outlawed. In 1980 the court forbid the posting of the Ten Commandments in schools and other public places. In 1987 “balanced treatment” laws which would have required that if either evolution or creationism were taught in a classroom, that an equal treatment be given to the opposing view were struck down. For two decades we have been having “Nativity Wars” as one fringe minority in one city after another have sued to remove nativity scenes from public places. In the 1990’s we saw challenges to “God” in the pledge of allegiance and on our money (these challenges continue to occur, but to date have been unsuccessful). 

In the last few years this theme is not only continuing, but seems to be accelerating. Here are just a few of the most recent moves by courts and government entities on this issue.

2006 – The Kentucky State School Board required its textbooks replace the dates B.C. (Before Christ) and A.D. (Anno Domini = “In the year of our Lord”) with B.C.E. (Before Common Era) and C.E. (Common Era). So as of 2006 it is no longer “the year of our Lord,” but just the Common Era... WE ARE TRYING TO SANITIZE GOD FROM OUR CULTURE!

January 2008 - The Texas Supreme Court denied a claim that the Texas’ law requiring a “moment of silence” in public schools violates separation of church and state. A similar case is now going on in Illinois.

Texas, 2009 - The State Board of Education (SBOE) under intense pressure withdrew the “strengths and weaknesses” language in state science curricula, but inserted even better “analyze and evaluate” language (avoids lawsuit). Infuriated liberal legislators ousted conservative Christian and creationist SBOE Chairman Don McLeroy.

May, 2009 – Newsweek magazine printed a story declaring, “The End of Christian America” at the same time our new president declared that America is not a Christian nation. Now let’s examine the study Newsweek used as its proof data to support this and the President’s claims.

According to the American Religious Identification Survey that got Newsweek’s Jon Meacham’s attention, the percentage of self-identified Christians has fallen 10 percentage points since 1990, from 86 to 76 percent. The Jewish population is 1.2 percent; the Muslim, 0.6 percent. A separate Pew Forum poll echoed the ARIS finding, reporting that the percentage of people who say they are unaffiliated with any particular faith has doubled in recent years, to 16 percent; in terms of voting, this group grew from 5 percent in 1988 to 12 percent in 2008—roughly the same percentage of the electorate as African-Americans. (Seventy-five percent of unaffiliated voters chose Barack Obama, a Christian.) Meanwhile, the number of people willing to describe themselves as atheist or agnostic has increased about fourfold from 1990 to 2009, from 1 million to about 3.6 million (still only 1%).

What we find is a disturbing trend of people moving away from the faith, but we also see that the overwhelming majority of Americans claim to be Christian. How then, for even a moment, can its President declare to the world that we are not a Christian nation? 

Just in the last two months -   
· Jet Propulsion Lab Cassini team leader David Coppedge is gag ruled and demoted for offering co-workers intelligent design DVDs at work.
· Evangelist Franklin Graham is disinvited from speaking at a pentagon prayer event due to his opinion that the religion of Islam is evil.
· Trinity University is petitioned by a Muslim group to do away with the wording “in the year of Our Lord” from their diplomas.
· RICHMOND, VA (4/28/10 via A.P.) - Virginia State Police chaplains can invoke Jesus during prayers again. State Police Superintendent Stephen Flaherty reinstated a policy allowing chaplains to use the name Jesus on Wednesday. Under former Gov. Tim Kaine, who chairs the Democratic National Committee, Flaherty barred chaplains from praying in Jesus' name after a federal appeals court said prayers delivered on behalf of governments cannot favor one religion over another. Republican Gov. Bob McDonnell says chaplains should be allowed to pray according to their consciences.
· The Supreme Court has said a federal court went too far in ordering the removal of a congressionally endorsed war memorial cross from its longtime home in California.
In ruling the cross could stay, the justices said federal judges in California did not take sufficient notice of the government's decision to transfer the land in a remote area of California to private ownership. The move was designed to eliminate any constitutional concern about a religious symbol on public land(Excerpts from OneNewsNow.).

 The ruling was 5-4, with the court's conservatives in the majority. "The Constitution," wrote the majority "does not oblige government to avoid any public acknowledgment of religion's role in society." Because lower courts held the cross to be unconstitutional, it had been encased in a wooden box for several years -- pending a final ruling -- so people could not see it. Six justices wrote separate opinions showing the division on the court over such issues.

Note, all ideas and speech are protected except Christianity! The effort seems targeted and coordinated. Who would orchestrate a campaign to foster any way of thought with the lone exception being the gospel of Jesus Christ??? The answer is Satan himself!
In the 1963 ABINGTON DECISION – the judge said, “THE STATE MAY NOT ESTABLISH A RELIGION OF SECULAR HUMANISM IN THE SENSE OF AFFIRMATIVELY OPPOSING … RELIGION.”  Thereby  “PREFERRING THOSE WHO BELIEVE IN NO RELIGION OVER THOSE WHO DO BELIEVE” But, that is exactly what is happening!

Jeffereson’s words,  “SEPARATION OF CHURCH AND STATE” have been perverted into the extra-constitutional excuse for sanitizing all religión from American public life. THIS IS A DIRECT ATTACK FROM SATAN!
Norman Geisler said, “WE HAVE COME  A LONG WAY FROM A COUNTRY WHICH BASED ITS FREEDOM IN THE CREATOR, TO ONE WHICH USED THAT FREEDOM TO BAR THAT CREATOR FROM OUR SCHOOLS!”
Prayer ruling 'flawed' 

Charlie Butts and Jody Brown - OneNewsNow - 4/16/2010 7:50:00 AM
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On Thursday April 15th, 2010 in Wisconsin, U.S. Federal Judge Barbara Crabb ruled in favor of the Freedom From Religion Foundation, which argued that the government setting aside a day of prayer violates the Establishment Clause of the U.S. Constitution. 
 In her ruling, Crabb wrote that government involvement in prayer is constitutional only as long as it does not call for religious action, which the prayer day does.
 
"It goes beyond mere 'acknowledgment' of religion because its sole purpose is to encourage all citizens to engage in prayer, an inherently religious exercise that serves no secular function in this context," the judge wrote. "In this instance, the government has taken sides on a matter that must be left to individual conscience."
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Attorney Jordan Sekulow of the American Center for Law & Justice says Crabb's decision is "flawed." "The Establishment Clause is to mandate the federal government from establishing a national church, to say that you have to read a specific Bible or to say a specific prayer," he clarifies. "That's not what's done in this National Day of Prayer Proclamation. Here, we are again just signifying and looking back on our history, respecting our history of the founding of the Judeo-Christian country."
 
Sekulow says the decision will be quickly appealed. "We represented...31 members of Congress [in the case]," says the attorney. "We'll be ready to file our amicus brief to the appeal to the Seventh Circuit Court of Appeals -- and I'm sure the president and the White House, the executive branch, are getting their appeal ready as well (Which they have done.).
 
Meanwhile, the White House has indicated President Obama will go ahead with issuing a proclamation for this year's event, schedule for Thursday, May 6. In her ruling, Judge Crabb indicated this year's day of prayer will go on as planned.

 

Ruling described as 'atrocious'
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Congressman Randy Forbes (R-Virginia) is one of the 31 members of Congress mentioned by Sekulow. He says Thursday's decision "represents a movement we are seeing across the country of a small minority who want to exclude faith, religion, and morality from the marketplace of ideas" and "seeks to unravel [the] very foundation our nation was built upon."

 

Forbes, who founded and chairs the Congressional Prayer Caucus, calls the decision "atrocious," but says it shows the importance of elections, since the president appoints federal judges and the Senate confirms them. "I think it's an atrocious decision, one that I certainly hope can be turned around on appeal," says the congressman. "This is one judge -- but I think it should bring attention to the fact that elections do matter, because elections determine who are going to be sitting in those benches."

 

Forbes says the judge's ruling will likely make this year's prayers more intense than ever. "I think you're going to see a greater intensity level this May on the National Day of Prayer -- and perhaps that will turn into a very good thing," he suggests.

Where do we go from here? Only God knows, but it will continue down a slippery path toward atheism unless we stand up at the polls and vote.
 

	


Noah's Ark Found??

 

There have recent reports of a group saying that they have found Noah's Ark and brought wood back from it dating 4800 years. While we would love to have the ark found, this report seems extremely suspicious and we would caution members from pushing this announcement as truthful to the public. There were no pictures accompanying the report and no wood samples were brought back to give to others to verify their claims. This is either extremely poor paleontology or a hoax being perpetrated on Christians. We would suggest patience and skepticism when viewing these reports.
Creation Teaching every Sunday at 5:30 pm at Live Oak First Baptist 

A complete Creation Seminar is being held over a 3-month period. Each session will be 50 minutes long. The presenter is SABBSA President, Mr. Scott Lane. The remaining schedule of the seminar topics is listed below:
Sunday, May 2 - Biology 

Sunday, May 16 - Biology and Missing Links 

Sunday, May 23 - Genetic Entropy & the Mystery of the Genome 

Sunday, May 30 - God and Dinosaurs 

Sunday, June 6 - Creation and the Courts 
Call 656- 8200 or 599-7240 for details on this seminar.
Mark your Calendars for May 

Two creation opportunities are coming the second week in May to take note of. First, Frank Mayo, leader of the Greater Houston Creation Association will be here on Tuesday, May 11th to speak at our monthly SABBSA meeting on "Creation Cosmology." Also, Dave and Mary Jo Nutting with AOI will be down here for FEAST's annual book fair. They will be speaking on May 14th and 15th. 
At our May 11 SABBSA meeting:
Frank Mayo will bring a presentation titled Creation Cosmology. This is a very important subject that most creationists know very little about. [image: image5.jpg]


At the same time it is the subject area for one of the most important challenges to the young creation concept so apparent in the Bible. The big question is how does light from galaxies billions of light years away get to us in a young creation timeframe? This question leaves most young creation advocates stammering, embarrassed, and feeling rather vulnerable even though they might be inwardly confident that answers will be forthcoming. In Creation Cosmology we will see that some solid foundational answers have been developed over the last decade. 

We will review the Big Bang theory and the [image: image6.jpg]


observational evidences it struggles with and fails to account for. We will also focus on its foundational assumptions, some motivations and the secular refusal to consider an obvious alternative, a galactocentric cosmology. We will look at the well established phenomenon of quantized red shift as strong evidence for a galactocentric universe. Then we will examine the Carmeli-Hartnett cosmology which is  galactocentric and also allows distant starlight [image: image7.jpg]
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to arrive here in a very brief period early in its history, even a single day. We will also look at how C-H cosmology can mesh with a straightforward reading of the creation narrative in Genesis. At the same time we will itemize the ways that this cosmology is a scientifically superior theory.

Bottom line: young creation advocates are in a very strong position; most just don't know it yet. Come join us for this adventure in May. Learn how to return the challenge to the secular cosmologists. By all rights everyone everywhere should be left praising God!
May 14 and 15 at FEAST 

Dave and Mary Jo Nutting with AOI will be down here for FEAST's annual Home School Convention and Curriculum Fair. The convention also features several other conservative Christian speakers including American heritage historian and author David Barton. The cost of the convention is $30 for a single or couple. To register either go online to www.homeshoolfeast.com or call (210) 342-4674. FEAST is located at 25 Burwood, San Antonio, TX 78216. 

The Nutting’s schedule is as follows:
Friday, May 14
11 am - Dave Nutting - "It’s a War Out There!"
2 pm - Dave Nutting - "Floods of the West" (continued on next page)
Saturday, May 15
11am - Dave Nutting - "Systematic DeFaithing" The Enemy has an Agenda
2 pm - Mary Jo Nutting - "You Can do It!" - Home School Challenges
Coming to SABBSA in June, 2010 

 Based upon Proverbs 26:4-5, Dr. Jason Lisle delivers his presentation in the video, "The Ultimate Proof of Creation...Resolving the Origins Debate" (58 minutes). This seminar summarizes his book of the same name. Dr. Carl Williams has a few copies of the book for those interested in reading it prior to the video. 

Monday, April 26, 2010 – The Last Science Workshop at FEAST this Year!

We and our partners at FEAST are presenting the last of the Answers in Genesis' (AIG) Demolishing Strongholds video presentations with SABBSA board member Dr. Carl Williams moderating. Dr. Williams is a practicing medical doctor and he and his wife Cindy have gone through training with AIG in the presentation of this curriculum. Cindy is teaming with him to provide creation experiences for younger children while Carl presents to youth and parents. 

The final topics are listed below and begin at 7 pm at FEAST.
Monday, May 24: Special Forces for the Savior - Part 2 (Dr. Williams - Charles Ware, 25 min.) and "Man on the street interviews" with Bill Jack (moderator-led discussion, 18 min.) 
Tuesday, April 13, 2010 
Dr. Daniel Harris presented a power point presentation entitled "His Wisdom in our Cells" at our monthly SABBSA meeting in April. This presentation included evidences of design and designed machinery operating within the cell as described in the works of Michael Behe, Steven Meyer and others. You could not come away with from this presentation with any conclusion, but that we and all of life were specially designed and created by a creative intelligence far beyond our own! The sheer weight of the evidence was stunning. We thank Dr. Harris for putting together this very impressive volume of evidence residing within each cell in our bodies.
SABBSA - Next regular meeting: May 11, 2010 at 7 pm
Frank Mayo, leader of the Greater Houston Creation Association will be here on Tuesday, May 11th to speak at our monthly SABBSA meeting on "Creation Cosmology" (see in-depth summary above). As always, we will meet at the Jim’s Restaurant at the corner of San Pedro and Ramsey. We meet the second Tuesday of each month, and all are welcome to attend for the food, fellowship and education in God’s Creation!
